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President Bob Teweles called the meeting to order, and thanked everyone for attending.  Board members attending:  Bob Teweles, Peggy Jones, Ellen Laubhan, Cindy Waechter, Penny Wallace, and Pat Schultze.  
Bill Waechter, Comal County Master Gardeners, gave a presentation on the On-Line Hours Reporting System.  Bill Waechter said that the Volunteer Reporting System was adopted fairly easily in Comal County and was working well.  He also offered his assistance to GCMG in implementing the program.  Cindy Waechter made a motion to start this system on August 1, and the motion carried.  Bob Teweles will send out an email asking for a volunteer to chair this system; someone that is knowledgeable with the Excel program.  At a future GCMG meeting, there will be a demonstration on how to use this system, with computers set up for members to use.

Minutes.  The minutes of the meeting of April 10, 2014 were approved as submitted.  
Treasurer’s Report.  Cindy Waechter presented the treasurer’s report; a copy of which is attached.  The Treasurer’s report will be accepted pending audit. 
Vice President/Programs  
Ellen Laubhan has the following programs in place:

May – John Pape and Kevin McCormick will talk on Success with Pecans.

June – Summer Social.
July - Matt Welch, Madrone Landscape Architecture, will talk on Rain Gardens and Storm Water Treatments.
August – Networking with GCMG’s Specialists – break out in small groups on a series of topics.  Ellen handed out a list of Specialists and Speakers’ Bureau Pool (see attached).  She will ask some of these people to help with these talks.
Texas Master Gardeners’ Directors’ Report – Bob Teweles attended the meeting, and distributed a copy of his notes from the meeting of May 3.

Old Business

Bylaws and PPM Revisions – Cindy Waechter will ask Carol Calentine to print the revisions on the back of the GCMG May meeting agenda, and members will vote on the proposed changes.
Webmaster Training – Bob Teweles said that the next class will be held in June.  Betty Hughes will be answering the “Ask a Gardener” questions that come through the web.
Earth Day – Bob Teweles reported that the GCMG Earth Day event was a success with lots of activity, lots of attendees, and lots of members helping.
Summer Social – Class 25 is in charge of this function; Laurie Brunell is the chair.  Everything is on track for this social.
Class 26 – Cindy Waechter, Class Assistant, said that work on Class 26 has begun.  The class will be held at the First Presbyterian Church, 305 N. King Street, Seguin TX, where class #24 was held.  Several of the speakers have confirmed.  She and Dave Elder will ask for volunteers to help with this class.  She recommended having rotating coordinators/facilitators.  The classes will begin on August 13, and end on December 10.  The cost is $190 (10% discount if paid by July 15).  The curriculum will stay the same but in a different order.  Peggy Jones and Dave Elder will do the publicity.  At the Earth Day event, several people were interested in the class, and put their name on the list.
Revised Meeting Format Progress – Bob Teweles will ask the membership if they like the new format, and in July will vote on whether to continue.
Water Fair Presentations  - Approximately 20 members attended the training.  All slots are filled to do the presentations.
Purchase of Library Books – Bob Teweles asked John Lewicki for recommendations on books to purchase for Schertz, Marion, and Seguin libraries.  The books are:  The Life Cycles of Butterflies by Judy Burris and Wayne Richards; Gotta Go, Gotto Go! by Sam Swope; and Butterfly Gardening for Texas by Geyata Ajilvsgi.  Bob Teweles will purchase three copies of these three books.  Bob and Peggy Jones will take the libraries.
GCCG Arts and Crafts Day – October 18 – Mary Bowe is the chairman of this event.
New Business

Request for Associate Status for Gloria Saenz – Bob Tewles made a motion to grant her Associate Status for two years; the motion carried.
Teaching Garden in Schertz – A recommendation was made to have the GCMG Speakers Bureau promote the garden to Girl Scouts, Boy Scouts, etc. for field trips to the garden and have members talk to them about the garden.  Publicity is needed to let the public know when the garden is open to the public.  Recommendations were also made to have “work and learn” gardening experiences and make the garden more accessible to the public.

Committee Reports

Publicity – No report.
Education – Class Education Programs – Penny Wallace said that she has enough members that volunteered for registration sign-up, and refreshments for the May 17 event.  Also, members should advertise the next class at these events; have flyers available.
May 17 – 9:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. – GCCG – Rainwater Harvesting and Drip Irrigation

Liz Romero, Jim Johnson, and Dave Elder, $10.  Rain barrels will be available for sale.
July 24 – Noon – 1:00 p.m. – Seguin Library, Firewise, Jose Contreras, no charge.
September 13 – TBD – GCCG – Propagation, Kathy Carroll, $10

Announcements
Bob distributed an updated GCMG Calendar of Events.

A Special Board Meeting to discuss changes to GCMG’s Committee Structure, both standing and special purpose, as stated in the Bylaws and PPM that was to be held on May 22 has been postponed.
Adjournment - As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.  
Attachments:

Treasurer Reports
Notes on the May 3, 2014 TMGA Board of Directors’ Meeting, and Conducting Business in Meetings, Agendas, Motions, the Minutes and Decorum by Kay Allison Crews, PRP, CP

GCMG Class 24 Schedule – Fall 2014

GCMG Specialists and Speakers’ Bureau “Pool”
Calendar of Events
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